Minutes of Meeting of Penkivil Precinct Held on
Monday 1st February 2010 

At Waverley Council Chambers – Corner Bondi Road and Paul Street, Bondi
Meeting commenced at: 

7.40pm

Attendance:
Precinct Convenor Bill Mouroukas

Precinct Secretary & Traffic Rep Keith Bryars

Precinct DA Rep Steve Latta

Mayor Sally Betts 
Councillor Tony Kay

Councillor Prue Cancian

General Manager Tony Reed

Divisional Manager Resource Recovery & Public Place Cleansing Paul Morse

A further 11 residents signed the attendance sheet

Apologies:

Bob & Ellen Lidden

Clean up collections:- Paul Morse spoke about “Your Call Clean Up” versus “Zoned Clean Up Collection”. Council have operated the “Your Call Clean Up” collection service now for the last 3 years. It is considered to be more effective and more efficient than the previous “Zoned Clean Up Collections” but before adopting it will soon be surveying residents on all waste services.

In response to questions Paul advised:-

· Electrical waste is sorted and separated and there is also a separate electrical pick up centre at the car park area under Syd Enfeld Drive on notified dates.

· Council are considering the possibility of setting up an on line booking system.

· He will follow up on a previous Service Desk request about rubbish collection from Ocean St.

Hugh Bamford Reserve:- Tony Reed made a presentation about the possibility of Council moving its Depot facilities from Zetland to a new facility constructed under Hugh Bamford Reserve to significantly reduce travel times.

Subsequently Council have resolved not to proceed with this proposal.

Previous Meeting Minutes:- It was unanimously agreed these be adopted.
Waverley Council’s response to Penkivil precinct motions/actions from meeting of 

30 November 2009

Motion 2 (from April meeting)

Proposal to install a Left Hand only turn sign at intersections of Waverley Crescent and Bondi Road.  Councillor Kay advised that a Traffic Management Plan had been submitted to the RTA and Council were awaiting a response (expected by end June).

Update on response

The RTA is responsible for any traffic changes and all traffic signals.
Waverley Crescent and Bondi Road require a Traffic Management Plan for the RTA approval. Council is awaiting a response.

Update response at 3 August

RTA has not advised yet.

Update response at 12 October

Matter is still with the RTA.
Update at 30 November

Matter is still with the RTA
Motion 3 (from April meeting)

Consideration of extending the left hand traffic filling bay in Ocean Street South at the intersection with Bondi Road.  Councillors advised that they will ask the Traffic Engineer to review this.  It was confirmed that this will be a Council decision (not an RTA one).  It was suggested that the filling bay on the original intersection plans was larger than currently exists.  It was also confirmed by attending residents that the right hand turn operations from Bondi Road into Ocean Street, from both the east and west directions, are working satisfactorily.

Update on response 

Ocean Street loss of parking is being reviewed by the RTA.

Update response at 3 August

Council is negotiating with RTA to minimise the loss of any further parking spaces.

Update response at 12 October

Matter is still with the RTA.
Update at 30 November

Matter is still with RTA
The Secretary to forward a photograph to Council’s Traffic Committee and advise our concerns about safety.
Items from October 2009 meeting

MOTION 1

It is understood RTA have a regulatory requirement that there be a minimum stopping (queue) distance of 20 meters on the approach to signalised crossings. The meeting requests Council consider at its next Traffic Committee Meeting the removal of at least 1 parking space from the western side of Ocean St South urgently to increase the queue length on the approach to the signalised intersection with Bondi Rd, to make the situation safer. – Adopted unanimously by the meeting

Response

Motion was referred to the Divisional Manager-Technical Services for consideration and action in conjunction with Motion 3 (from April meeting) listed above.
MOTION 2 – The Penkivil Precinct Committee formally adopts the tabled document being a submission on the Draft Waverley Park Master Plan, which was lodged with Council on 14 August on behalf of the Penkivil Precinct Committee. – Motion carried unanimously by the meeting.

Response

Motion was referred to the Divisional Manager-RCPP (Recreation, Community Planning & Partnerships) and the Parks Planning Manager for consideration and follow up.

MOTION 3 – The Penkivil Precinct Committee formally adopts the tabled document being an Issues Paper concerning the possible conversion of Park Parade to one way traffic flow and formally submits it Council. – Motion carried unanimously by the meeting.

Response 

Motion was referred to the Divisional Manager-Technical Services for consideration and action.

MOTION 4 – It is proposed that as a first step in the consideration of conversion of Park Parade to one way traffic flow a survey be carried out of Park Parade residents together with affected residents of adjacent streets. Motion carried unanimously by the meeting.

Response

Motion was referred to the Divisional Manager-Technical Services for consideration and action in conjunction with motion 3 above.

MOTION 5 – Penkivil Precinct requests Council proceed with their previous advice to residents in 2008 that a no right turn sign would be installed as part of the intersection works at Park Parade and Bondi Rd. Motion carried unanimously by the meeting. 

Response

A sign was erected on the park side footpath. Cr. Kay observed that this was not the specified RTA location and as a result a new sign was erected at the correct location in the centre island.
MOTION 6 – Council are requested to provide details of traffic counts taken in Ocean St before and after installation of traffic signals at the intersection of Ocean St and Bondi Rd. – Motion carried unanimously by the meeting.

Response 

Motion was referred to the Divisional Manager-Technical Services for consideration and action. Since the meeting traffic counts have been forwarded to us. Weekday average 2 way flows were:- 

March 2006 = 1518

June 2008 =    2112

March 2009 =  2250 – After installation of signals
MOTION 7 – Council are requested to take traffic counts in Martins Ave before and after removal of the triangular island at the intersection with Ocean St. – Motion carried unanimously by the meeting.

Response

Council are currently considering options for the intersection of Martins Av and Ocean St. Update from Councillor Kay at the meeting that Council have decided to remove the triangular splitter island and permit through traffic along Martins Ave but with a speed table installed at the intersection to reduce through traffic speeds.

Items from November 2009 meeting

Motion 2

The Precinct advises Council of concerns about difficulties getting on buses on Bondi Rd at certain times and requests they approach the State Transport Department with a request to provide more buses. To assist with this it is suggested they consider the possibility of buses returning to Waverley Depot from the beach picking up passengers as far as Bondi Junction on the way back to the depot.

At the meeting the Mayor offered to follow this up.

RPPS – Paul St

The Convenor advised a petition to extend the RPPS Area 26 zone to include the area between the east side of Paul St between Paul Lane and Woodstock St has been presented to Council. Council is requested to provide the Precinct with a status update on this matter.
Traffic

The Traffic Rep advised traffic issues have already been covered elsewhere in the minutes.

From the floor it was advised that traffic continues to run red lights in Bondi Rd.

Councillor Kay advised that installation of a “Keep Clear box” at the intersection of Paul St and Bondi Rd was referred to the RTA, who rejected the proposal on 29 January 2010 and recommend for the safety of all road users that Council either restrict Paul Street (south) to left out movements only, or close Paul Street (north) at Bondi Road.
Development Applications

The Precinct DA Rep noted that a significant DA had been lodged for works at 16 Park Parade. It was noted several residents have submitted objections.

The Benevolent Society’s application goes to the Land & Environment Court on 15 March

The Precinct’s thanks were extended to Councillor Kay for quickly actioning removal of unsightly Air conditioning units erected without approval to the street face of 156 Bondi Rd

General Business

There was a request from the floor that the bike path through Waverley Park should have signage advising it was a shared path for both pedestrians and cyclists.

Councillor Kay offered to follow that up.

Meeting Closed at 9.40

Next Meeting Monday 12 April will be the Precinct AGM where elections will be held to appoint the Executive for the next 12 months.

